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Our Mission 

Tamariskõs mission is to 

create a caring presence and 

a safe haven for the thoughts, 

feelings and concerns of 

persons, and their families, 

faced with the end stages of  

life threatening illness.  At no 

cost to them, we tend to our 

companionõs non-medical 

needs, while simultaneously 

providing much needed 

respite to caregivers.  

Tamarisk, Inc.  
1657ñ161st Ave NW 
Andover, MN 55304 

763-572-1950 
www.tamarisk.org  
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A note from our board chair 

Kathy Dahl 
Happy New Year to everyone!  2013 was 

a year filled with many changes at 

Tamarisk.  Our board went through a 

major transformation as we said goodbye 

to three long term, valued board 

members.  In return, we gained two great 

new additions to our existing board and 

are in the process of actively seeking 

additional board members to join us as 

well.  In addition, we saw a huge increase 

in the number of referrals that were 

coming into Tamarisk throughout the year 

and we are excited to welcome eight new, 

fabulous volunteers into our 

program.  The momentum is building 

at Tamarisk and it is an exciting time for 

us all!   

It is such a joy to be a part of an 

organization that has such a huge heart to 

it.  Each and every person who gives to 

Tamarisk believes wholeheartedly in our 

mission and what we are doing in our very 

own community.  We 

depend on this 

passion, support and 

belief to sustain us as 

we continue to grow 

and reach even more 

people who need our 

assistance.  It has been 

twenty years since 

Tamarisk was founded 

in 1993.  Like the 

families that we first served 20 years ago, 

the families we work with today have the 

same desire and need for companionship 

and support as they walk through a 

difficult chapter of their lives.  We are 

committed to doing the very best work we 

can, because we believe these families 

deserve nothing less.  Thank you for your 

continued support and partnership. 

 

NEW LOGO! 
Tamarisk is excited to roll out an 

updated look that we believe continues 

to capture the heart of our missionðto 

offer shade and comfort to people on the 

most difficult journey. The Tamarisk tree 

remains an important image, our new 

ótaglineô will help people understand at a 

glance what we are all about! Thanks to 

board member Andrew Dickow for 

providing the connection and funds to 

create this for us! 

 

2013 Numbers... 
¶ Served 58 families in the Anoka 

county area. 

¶ Trained 8 new companion 

volunteers and had 43 available to 

work with our families. 

¶ Received 125 referrals from 

families and from professional 

sources such as hospice 

organizations, local churches, 

Public Health Nurses, and county 

workers (More than double of 

2012!) 
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Volunteers Needed!  

Volunteer 

Appreciation 

Event 
One of Tamariskôs 

priorities during 2014 

is to develop a sense 

of community, 

connection between 

all of our volunteers. 

We chose to replace 

our traditional 

Christmas party for our companion volunteers with an 

event held this past January to honor and celebrate ALL 

of our volunteers no matter what role or capacity they 

are swerving with Tamarisk. 

On Saturday, January 25th Canvas Collaborations 

guided us through an interactive painting exercise that 

allowed each of us to create our very own masterpiece to 

take home; we all had a great time encouraging each 

other along the way and had plenty of time to get to 

know each other between steps in the process. 

 

Tamarisk is especially grateful for a memorial 

donation given on behalf of our volunteers that made 

this extra-ordinary event possible! 

 Volunteer Connection Meetings 
We have always recognized that case sharing 
opportunities are important as our companion volunteers  

serve Tamarisk families, that connecting with other 
volunteers in person helps them develop a sense of 

community & that we are all part of the Tamarisk 
family. We also want to make these meetings as 

convenient as possible so that it is easy for our 
volunteers to make a commitment to regular 

attendance. Finally, in our efforts to connect new 
volunteers to Tamarisk, we open these meetings up as 
opportunities for interested people to come and explore 

what Tamarisk is all about.  

In order to meet these objectives this year we have 

added an additional volunteer meeting and also moved 

some off-site. THANK YOU to THE LANDMARK OF 

FRIDLEY and to MARY-TôS MARGARET PLACE IN 

COON RAPIDS for hosting volunteer meetings each 

month during 2014! 

 

VOLUNTEERS, THANK YOU 

FOR ALL YOU DO! 

Volunteer Information  

Volunteer 

Caregivers 
Tamarisk volunteers serve 

families in the Anoka 

County area facing the end 

stages of life threatening 

illness, providing regularly-

scheduled respite for 

caregivers and companionship for the 

patient. For approximately 2ï4 hours a 

week Tamarisk volunteers assure the 

safety and well-being of the patient 

while the family caregiver is occupied or 

away.  
 

Marketing / Fundraising 
We need volunteers with a variety of 

skills and experience to help us develop 

our presence in the community and to 

assist with various fundraising activities. 

This person would be a volunteer that 

helps with a specific event or 

fundraising activity:  § Annual Gala § 

Public Relations § Expos §Bingo Event 

§ Silent Auction § Presentations §  

§ Online Fundraisers  

§ Grant Writing 

 

 

 

Board Members 
Tamarisk is looking for 

passionate leaders with a 

wide variety of skills and 

experience to serve a 3-year 

term on our board of directors: 

§ Non-profit / business leadership 

§ Fund Development 

§ Hospice / end-of life medical or 

pastoral care 

§ Community Relations 

§ Marketing 

§ Strategic Planning and 

Organizational Development 

 

Tamarisk staff, board members,  

Gala team, office and companion 

volunteers  



 

3 

2013 Fundraising/Event Highlights 

Tamariskôs Annual Gala Event 

A Spooky Soiree! 
On Friday, October 25th Tamarisk held its premier 

fundraising event of the 

year. The event was 

held at Majestic Oaks 

Golf Club in Ham 

Lake. The evening 

included a delicious 

buffet dinner, emcee  

Joe Ruhland, and a 

special presentation to 

honor former Tamarisk client & long-time volunteers Tom & 

Carol Palmer. Tom and Carol have coordinated our silent 

auction for the gala since its inception and they do a fabulous 

job! The event was a relaxed and enjoyable evening as 

Tamarisk supporters, board members, companion volunteers 

gathered. We were thrilled to have a couple of families we are 

currently serving join us for a fun evening out. 

Over 100 people attended the event and we raised over 

$10,000. There were 77 silent auction items, the favorite 

being a GIANT JENGA game that sold for a BIG price! 

(photo at right) Heads-n-Tails, a costume contest (won by 

Batman), wine/beer raffle, and a very entertaining game of 

Hammerschlagen rounded out the soiree event! 

The gala committee did such a great job planning and 

implementing this event. THANK YOU COMMITTEE! 

THANK YOU to the following event Sponsor: 

 

 

Below are pictures from the event. 

2013 Celebration  

of Remembrance 
Event was held Sunday, December 8th  

In an effort to offer consistent care and support for the 
families Tamarisk serves, for nearly all of itõs history 
Tamarisk has offered a time for the families we have 

served to gather in honor and celebration of the lives of 
loved ones who have passed away. The event is open to 
the public and takes place during the holiday season . 

The evening is an opportunity to celebrate and remember 
the lives of those we love while 

supported by the presence of others 
who have lost loved ones as well.  

Kimberly Carr 

Diana Hunter 

Tammy Peterson 

Carol Palmer 

Tom Palmer 

Marcy Moravec 

Kathy Dahl  

Lora Fuerst 

Maureen Ledin 

Green Valley Spring Fundraiser  

April 2013 

$1844  

Bingo Event  

June 28-29 

$411  

Give to the Max Day  

November 14 

      $428 

Friends of Tamarisk  

Thank you! To these supporters for their  

regular monthly support during 2013!  
 

P Dean & Carmen Coleman 

P Christopher & Kathryn Dahl 

P Dennis Eichinger 

P Elder Law Services, PLLC  - David Fitch 

P Barb Schachtschneider 
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This gift is from: (please print)  

Name____________________________________________ Phone __________________________ 

Address__________________________________________________________________________ 

City_____________________________________ State_____________ Zip___________________ 

Email _____________________________________________________ 

This gift is in memory of / in honor of ______________________________________________ 

Enclosed is a gift of $ ____________      (Checks payable to Tamarisk, Inc.) 

  Mail form to:  Tamarisk, Inc., 1657 ñ161st Ave NW, Andover, MN 55304  

To donate by credit card please visit Tamariskõs website at www.tamarisk.org  

Volunteer Expo!  
Tamarisk attends  

information fairs throughout the 

year, this year we joined Hands 

On Twin Cities, an online volunteer 

opportunity search site, at the 

Mall of America and were able to 

provide a òspeed volunteeringó op-

portunity! Many stopped by our 

tables to help us create 60 cards 

that we will use to send families, 

donors, & 

v o l u n -

teers.  

 

 

In the News!  
We were excited to have the  

opportunity to share about the 

mission and heart of Tamarisk 

with our community recently! If 

you missed it you can find the  

article from February 12, 2014 

òWe walk that road with themó on 

o u r  w e b s i t e  a t  h t t p : / /

t a m a r i s k . o r g / p u b l i c a t i o n s -

resources/newspaper -articles/  

 

 

 

 

Tamarisk Bingo  

For many years 

Tamarisk has par-

ticipated in Frid-

leyõs 49r Days com-

munity celebration (Tamariskõs 

founding community). Tamarisk 

hosts Bingo during the event as a 

fundraiser and opportunity to get 

the word out about Tamarisk!  

This yearõs Bingo event will be 

held June 27 and 28th, 2014.   

  

See you there!  

2014 Fundraising & Events 

WWHOHO  AREARE  THETHE  ñFñFRIENDSRIENDS  OFOF  TTAMARISKAMARISKò ò ??  

P Your neighbors, people just like you that want to  make 

a difference in the quality of life in the NW  

suburbs of the Twin Cities 

P People who recognize that they can make a difference 

by giving regular monthly gifts of $5, $10, or $20 that 

are automatically paid 

P People who understand the idea that many people 

providing a little is more sustainable that a few provid-

ing large gifts sporadically 

P People who understand the principle of paying it  

forward 

P People who recognize the VALUE OF FIVE  

DOLLARS 
 

Visit www.tamarisk.org to Join the 

growing number of  

supporters who recognize that there 

is a lot of power in $5! 

Donation Form 
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The Heart of the matter...  
Fiffty years ago, I was sitting at a softball 
game with my then boyfriend, Ron, when 
an elderly gentleman came staggering 
across the grass.  "That's my grandpa" Ron 
stated.  "He has something wrong with 
him but we don't know what."  Since that 
time, we have come to find out it was 
Huntington's Disease (HD).  Today we 
have seen not only grandpa, but also Ron's 

mom, and Ron and all his siblings become afflicted and 
courageously fight this horrible illness. Because each offspring 
has a 50:50 chance of inheriting the disease, we watch for 
symptoms in our 3 at -risk children and nieces and nephews.   

Ron spent his professional career as a basketball coach first at the 
high school level in Indiana and then at Northwestern College in 
Roseville.   Almost 20 years ago he began manifesting symptoms 
of HD and eventually was diagnosed in 2000.  He is now in Stage 
4 (of 5 stages) of the disease.  Over these past few years it has 
become more and more difficult to care for Ron, yet, I have been 
committed to keeping him at home as long as I can.  I knew I 
needed help.  It was at a HD support group that someone had 
mentioned "Tamarisk".   I immediately went home and contacted 
Tamarisk.  Jeanne was wonderful.  She came out and met with us 
and committed to finding us help.  

Not too long after that we began our journey with the assistance 
of our two incredible volunteers Sue and Steve.  Not only are they 
wonderful companions to Ron, but have been there for me, 

providing emotional support and counsel, assisting with various 
tasks around the home, stopping by the store, or just being 
listeners.  The biggest highlights of Ron's week are Mondays 
when Sue is there whether to chat or tuck him  in for a nap, and 
ALWAYS has ice cream (his favorite food) and Thursdays when 
Steve picks him up from daycare, heads to Dairy Queen and then 
for a drive thru Como Park and the campus of Northwestern 
College.  He truly loves his dear two friends and he feels their 
love and commitment to him.  Steve took Ron (and I) to see the 
Harlem Globetrotters for his birthday this year and has taken him 
fishing on White Bear lake (another of his passions) with the "Let's 
Go Fishing" organization the past two years.  Most recently, both 
Steve and Sue attended the MN HD Convention to further 
increase their knowledge of this dreadful disease. 

I cannot say enough good things about Tamarisk and Steve and 
Sue.  They are professional in every sense of the word, but more 
importantly, they have huge hearts and really care.  My life has 
been so impacted by their love and service I sometimes ask myself 
how is it that I could be so blessed by such wonderful 
people....only to say thank you Lord and thank you, Tamarisk for 
how you have touched our lives.  Every 
opportunity I get, I share with friends 
about this wonderful organization.  I 
wish every family going through a 
journey similar to ours could experience 
the blessings that an organization like 
Tamarisk provides.  Thank you for 
everything!        Patti 
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